

FREDERICK COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD

Marie Straub
Craig Lambert
Vice-Chairman
Tom Reed
Secretary
107 N. Kent Street, Suite 102, Winchester, VA
22601-5039

Final Minutes
Frederick County Electoral Board
Wednesday, June 11, 2021
Canvass Democrat Party Primary

The Frederick County Electoral Board met on Wednesday, June 9, 2021, for the Canvass of the Tuesday, June 8, 2021, Democrat Party Primary. Those presents were Chairman Marie Straub, Vice-Chairman Craig Lambert, Secretary Tom Reed, and Registrar Rich Venskoske. Also attending were guest Mary Strenko and Josh Janney from the Winchester Star.

- 1) The meeting was called to order at 12:00 pm by Chairman Marie Straub.
- 2) The precinct 1A Provisional Ballot envelopes were opened. It was determined that only one provisional ballot had been submitted, with the reason that the voter's Absentee Ballot had been mailed but not received. Confirmation that it had not been voted and the provisional ballot was approved.
- 3) The Canvass continued with the review of all 21 precinct election totals, which were confirmed.
- 4) The meeting adjourned to reconvene at 12:00 on Friday, June 11, 2021, to complete the Canvass of CAP ballots including those from the precinct drop boxes plus mailed ballots received and accepted after election day.
- 5) The Board reconvened at 12:00 on Friday with Chairman Marie Straub, Vice-Chairman Craig Lambert, Secretary Tom Reed, and Registrar Rich Venskoske. The Canvass of CAP ballots was complete at 2:15 pm. No observers participated.
- 6) The next Electoral Board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, July 14, 2021, at 4:30 pm.

7) On motion from Secretary Reed and seconded by Vice-Chairman Lambert the Canvass meeting adjourned at 2:30 pm.

Respectfully,

Tom Reed, Secretary

Chairman

_Vice-Chairman

m Kud Secretary

1/14/21